June 15, 2005

Dear Editor,

The Michigan School Counselor Association which represents over 600 professional school counselors is responding to the Frank Beckmann editorial entitled “Guidance counselors fail to promote college” published in the Detroit News, June 10, 2005. 

We are in agreement with Mr. Beckmann’s closing comment: “It’s time to demand that they (the students) receive top grade support at every level of the system.”  The good news is that school counselors have been trained to provide the kind of programming  suggested by Mr. Beckmann.  

Today’s professional school counselor is highly trained.  In Michigan, school counselors must be either endorsed or licensed as school counselors by the Michigan Department of Education, having completed a Master’s Degree program in school counseling that currently ranges from 36-48 graduate credits.  The Michigan Universities Presidents’ Council and the Michigan Department of Education have approved these graduate programs. Further, school counselor candidates must pass the School Guidance Counselor Examination and be endorsed by the university that they attended. 

School counselors are trained to deliver a comprehensive guidance and counseling program that includes academic, career, and personal/social development for all students.  The Michigan Comprehensive Guidance and Counseling Program is the approved program  (Michigan State Board of Education 1991) for the delivery of school guidance and counseling programs, K-12. The Office of Career and Technical Education also endorses the program. This program has been widely distributed throughout the state and numerous school districts have the program in place.  One of the program standards addresses the concern your article mentions, specifically “Students will complete school with the academic preparation essential to choose from a wide range of substantial postsecondary options, including college.”    The program has been revised (2005) to align with the American School Counselor Association National Model:  A Framework for School Counseling Programs.

What kind of support do school counselors need to deliver a top grade program?  They have the graduate school training and a program that has been developed.  

· The State Superintendent of Schools must challenge local superintendents to address the implementation of school guidance and counseling programs, K-12.

· School administrators must understand the benefits of a comprehensive guidance and counseling program and support its development and implementation at the local/building level.

· School counselors’ performance evaluation must reflect their success in the delivery of the program.

· School counselors must be permitted to spend 100% of their time in the delivery of the program, with at least 75% of their time spent in direct services to students (guidance curriculum, individual student planning, and responsive services).  This means that they are freed from non-guidance activities. The recommended counselor to student ratio should not exceed 1:250.

Michigan School Counselor Association leaders are trained to explain the program and assist in program development and implementation in local districts.  Research shows that higher school achievement and student success are outcomes of program implementation.  It’s exciting!  We can deliver what students and parents have a right to demand:  Top level support at all levels!


Sincerely,

Harry Clay, Ed.D, LPC

President, Michigan School Counselor Association (2004-06)

